Nomination of European members for the Linear
Collider Board

The Linear Collider Board (LCB) is an ICFA subcommittee, which will oversee the
world linear collider effort.

Mandate of the LCB:

http://www.fnal.gov/directorate/icfa/recent Ic_activities_files/Linear Collider
Board Melbourne.pdf

Membership (mandate point 14 a):

The LCB will consist of 16 people appointed by ICFA, five from each region, plus
one chair. Each region will recommend its members according to its own
processes, for three-year terms. The members should represent all major
stakeholders in the program, with appropriate balance within each region. The
members should include the directors of the major particle physics laboratories,
as well as at least one community representative from each region.

The European Linear Collider Steering Committee converged to the following
proposal for the 5 European members:
* Director General of CERN (R. Heuer)
* Director for Particle Physics DESY (J. Mnich)
* Representative of Russia (Director of Dubna, V.A. Matveev)
* Two representatives from the European community, nominated by
RECFA and endorsed by PECFA
— One person representing Accelerator physics
— One person representing Detector and Physics
Both ILC and CLIC activities should be represented by the two
community representatives, aiming for a proper balance of the
two communities in the overall representation.

In the meeting Oct. 6 RECFA nominated the following two community
representatives and asks Plenary ECFA for endorsement in its 92" meeting
November 22 /23:

* L. Rivkin as the representative for Accelerator physics

* F.LeDiberder as the representative for Detector and Physics



